NS

RECEIVED

JAN 2 8 2008

CINTARIO ENERGY BOARD

FATED 23/08

Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319, 27<sup>th</sup> Floor 2300 Yonge Street

Toronto, ON

Attention: Kirsten Walli Board Secretary

SUBJECT:

EB-2007-0050 Hydro One Networks' Section 92 Bruce to Milton

Transmission Reinforcement Application - Amended Application &

**Evidence Filing** 

Dear Kirsten

My husband and I just recently purchased a property in Hanover which we believe will be affected by this application. When we first purchased the property we were informed that the Hydro One's reinforcement project would not be affecting our property and that it was going in the other direction. Now with learning that they are possibly re-routing the project, it looks like it will now be right across our property. This is not acceptable.

I am writing to make sure that we are informed on when there are meetings taking place that are in relation to this project so that we may attend and have our say in this matter.

We are very concerned with this project crossing our property for many reasons.

Please consider this my letter of Intervention on this matter. I wish to be informed by email or regular mail on everything about this project and about any proceedings. I will also be looking for compensation from the Board for any expenses that I may incurr in attending these proceedings. Please inform me of what I am entitled to receive.

Please let me know if there is anything else I need to do to ensure that I get on the proper mailing lists so I can be well informed of the ongoing proceedings.

Emily & Jorge Botelho

New Address:

1584 Bruce Rd. #4

013695 Bruce Rd. #10

R.R.#2 Walkerton, ON

5 Botellow

R.R. #3 Hanover, ON

NOG 2V0

N4N 3B9

519-881-4609

519-364-7560

I can be reached at both numbers any time. Thank you for your time and understanding

Emily Botelho